



Milton Youth Hockey Board Meeting –July 10, 2019

Board members in Attendance: Nate Fields, Mike Languasco, Carri Rock, Aaron Keeler, Devin Quinn, Tiffany Philbrook, Bill Campbell, Tabby Dueso, April Grimes, Toby Larocque

1. Meeting called to order at 6:07pm

Craig/Amanda Stevens and Marcel Choquette attended with concerns for merge possibilities:

- Concerns of having 7 kids at the squirt level, curious on timeline, and how the merge structure works.
- Board spoke about options but no current direction of where it would lead at this moment in time.
- Parents voiced concerns and thoughts but board is the end decision for what is best for the kids and program.
- 2 team directors and pre-meeting with coached to help with a smooth transition.
- Will have a “team” meeting at Squirt, Peewees, and Bantam levels to discuss levels of merging on 7/24/19.
- email/FB post will go out for this meeting next week from the board.

2. **Secretary’s Report:** Will have previous meeting minutes (Sec left early from last meeting) as well as current out to board ASAP.

3. **Treasurer’s Report:**

- Checks have cleared--UVM for \$1800.00 to come out of balance

4. **State Rep:**

- Sent email about the Face off Meeting 8/25

5. **Equipment Director: Tabby**

- Jerseys back
- Coaches bags-trying to find something non-branded. Bags needed for Sunday at Cutting Edge
- If anything is removed from the shed please let Tabby know so she can record it for inventory.

6. **Registrar: Tiffany**

- 23 registered for Cutting Edge

7. IT/Communications:

- Coaches applications-When to close the app? And to Schedule the interview?
 - Applications will be sent out tomorrow-7/11-22 (10 days)
 - Have a meeting for age groups about Merge groups. Would like to have a head coach at all levels before going into the Merge Meeting.
 - July 24th-Squirt, Peewees, Bantams level meeting. Head coaches that applied should be here at 6pm for a Interviews for head coaches. 7pm for all teams. Confirmed with the Town of Milton--The Grange is booked for 7/24 from 5:30-9pm.

8. Ref Scheduler/Grow the Game:

**spoke about the outcome of the 4th of July parade and set up.

9. Coaching Director:

- Cutting Edge-Meeting at Toby's house for all coaches 7/11
 - Coaches identified
 - One more meeting to discuss coaching plans in advance
- Coaches Identified for each level for the upcoming year
- Reached out to a potential Bantam coach. And Toby is working on a Blue Blades coach as well.
- Pamphlet for the first practice for blue blades. Devin would like to be at all first practices.

10. Ice Scheduler:

- All ice booked at Leddy for BB, Gutterson
- Finalize practice Schedules-Monday (2 teams), Wednesday (all), Thursday (2 teams)

11. Fundraising:

- Kelly-not returning
 - Tiffany will take over fundraising and Jada will be Registrar. Talking about filling the position in the next meeting

12. New Business:

- Registration timeline for 2019-2020 season (website)--discuss at next meeting
- Registration fees--discuss at next meeting
- Registration Night--discuss at next meeting
- Merging at age levels
- VT State of hockey (from what Devin has heard) BAHA called Devin to talk about interesting info. Regional Goalie Clinic (Essex, CSB) Regional team in Chittenden County-vision. Has enough for 1 ½ teams. Maybe a meeting with BAHA?
- Meeting location for the next 2 meetings--August 14th at The Grange

13. Old Business

14. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.